## Fellowship in Prayer, Inc.

291 WITHERSPOON STREET, PRINCETON, NEW JERSEY 08542 (609) 924-6863

October, 31, 1988

Virginia D. Birdsall Embrace Foundation 16 West 22nd Street New York, New York 10010

Dear Virginia:

I can't thank you enough for your thoughtful and helpful letter. I turned over to our editor your list of potential contributors to our publication, and she was delighted. You will, I am sure, be hearing from her in the very near future.

I am eager to explore with you ways in which we might work together on a project or projects of mutual interest. We'll do a lot of thinking and talking together first but, for example, I can envision our two organizations co-sponsoring a one or two-day workshop or conference, here or in New York (or elsewhere, for that matter) on prayer and meditation; perhaps filming or taping highlights; and devoting a special issue of Fellowship in Prayer to extensive coverage of the event.

In any case, I plan to be in town next week, and I'll give you a call in advance in the hope that we might be able to have lunch or tea together.

With best wishes,

ncerely

Paul Walsh President

PW/sj

## Fellowship in Prayer, Inc.

291 WITHERSPOON STREET, PRINCETON, NEW JERSEY 08542 (609) 924-6863

October, 10, 1988

Virginia D. Birdsall Executive Director Embrace Foundation 16 West 22nd Street New York, N.Y. 10010

Dear Virginia,

Thank you so much for inviting me to the Foundation's "high tea" last Saturday. The presentations, and the discussions which followed, were excellent and very thought-provoking. I only regret that I had to leave at the end of the formal program and was unable to talk with you at any length.

I wonder if our two organizations might not be able to help and support each other in the future. Our aims are certainly in harmony, and it may be we could collaborate in ways that could give our mutual efforts greater impact. For example, we are always looking for suitable material for our publication, and your membership would be a rich potential source for our editor. Or we might want to think about co-sponsoring a symposium, or lecture, or other event in Princeton or New York.

In any case, if you think there's an opportunity to work together, do drop me a line and we could meet in New York or Princeton to explore the possibilities.

With best wishes,

Paul Walsh President

PW/sj enclosure

P.S. I enclose two recent issues for your interest.